

Pueblo Municipal Shooters, Inc.
Board Meeting Minutes
February 9, 2015



Pueblo Municipal Shooters, Inc.

P.O. Box 427
Pueblo, CO 81003
<http://puebloshooters.org>

- I. **Call to Order** - The meeting was called to order by President Rick Taullie at 7:00p.m. **Board members present** – Terry Curtis, Bob Covington, Leonard Jimenez, Paula Mitchell, Rick Taullie, Peggy Walker, Ron Wiley, Les Keator
Board members absent – **Chuck Wingfield**
- II. **Minutes** - It was M/S by B. Covington/L. Keator to approve the minutes of the January 20, 2015 meeting. Motion carried.
- III. **Financial Statements** – Peggy Walker presented the financial report for January. It was M/S by B. Covington/Les Keator to approve the financial statement. Motion carried.
- IV. **Old Business**

Annual Banquet - President Taullie thanked all the volunteers for their efforts and the donors for their prizes.

NRA Banquet – The banquet will be March 14th at the Pueblo Convention Center. Prizes have been selected. Four board members are planning on attending and there are still seats available to members at a cost of \$50. Friends of the NRA raffle tickets are available from Bill Johnson.

Building and Safety Committee - Three trash companies were contacted for rates and services. A-Affordable was chosen based on price, service recommendations, and length of contract.

L. Keator reported we will be removing the center shelves from the shed on the south side of the building and installing them in the new shed. There is a bearing in the air conditioning that needs to be checked for wear. We are having trouble with some shooter(s) moving the louvers again. We will contact Alan Marck to reset and possibly immobilize them.

Jr. Marksman – Sign up was last week and we have 14 returning and 8 new shooters. We have two new Jr. RSOs helping this session, Christina Shearer and Alex Mitchell. We have heard from Winchester on the ammo that was jamming during the last session and their quality control tests did not show any problems. We will alternate the leftover ammo with new ammo to avoid problems this session.

Membership - Currently there are 538 members. There are 13 people signed up for the mandatory free gun safety class on February 16th. A future goal could be to have the class both online and hands on.

Education Committee – Shannon Richter is the new Education Committee Chairperson. L. Jimenez reported that the program on personal protection will not be presented due to a conflict of interest.

RSO - There are 24 active RSOs. Three need to update their NRA certification. There are ten that will need to renew their first aid certification. We are hoping to hold two first aid classes this year.

Standard Operating Procedures – The by-laws are ready for signatures.

Incident Committee – A reminder to the committee members that all board members are to be notified whenever there is a new incident.

Web Site – Terry Curtis reported the new version of the web site is under construction.

League – Bill Johnson reported Winter League will start February 20th. There is a one-time fee of \$10 for all dates and \$20 per event. Awards for 1st and 2nd for each person in the top category plus 1st and 2nd in the middle category. We need to start finalizing plans for Spring League.

V. **New Business**

Hunter Safety - Jose Alvarado petitioned the Board to accept a fee of \$1/shooter to use the range for the shooting portion of the Colorado Hunter Safety course he teaches. It was M/S by Leonard Jimenez/Ron Wiley to accept this proposal. Motion carried.

Volunteers - T. Curtis, R. Wiley and Leonard Jimenez will be preparing a proposal for any volunteer to earn a membership by volunteering, similar to the RSO program.

Public Night Voucher - T. Curtis suggested giving free public night vouchers to local gun dealers to give out to customers purchasing firearms. This has been done before. It was M/S by Bob Covington/Ron Wiley to institute this program again. Motion carried.

Classroom Floors - The floors are in need of a deep cleaning and waxing. Peggy Walker will contact JanPro to see if this is part of our contract. If it is not, we will pay the additional fee to have the work done.

It was M/S by Les Keator/Bob Covington to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Paula Mitchell